


accommodation. Other options including transitional housing can also be 
explored as an option depending on availability and the individual's 
circumstances. 

The Ministry recognises that motels are not a long-term solution or the 
solution that we want to deliver for people who are potentially in a vulnerable 
situation. They provide a short-term solution while more sustainable options 
are progressed. More information about EH SNGs is available at the following 
link: www.workandincome.qovt.nz/housinq/nowhere-to-stay/emergency­
housinq.html. 

Some people may struggle to access suitable housing due to a lack of 
available supply or they simply may not be able to meet the high cost of 
housing which may result in them receiving EH SNG support for an extended 
period of time. Please note that the Ministry does not hold any contracts or 
official agreements or arrangements with any emergency housing provider 
outside of Rotorua. 

There are also a distinct group of people that face a range of complex issues 
that are a barrier, such as mental health and addictions, criminal history, or 
family violence. There are still others that need to live in a specific area, due 
to the need to access specialist care or educational needs for them or their 
family. 

For people with high and complex needs, it can sometimes be challenging to 
identify suitable long-term housing, which can lead to longer stays in 
emergency housing. Work and Income work closely with these people to see 
what can be done to ensure that once they have a home of their own, they 
have the skills to sustain it, and the support they need to keep it. 

The principles and purposes of the Official Information Act 1982 under which 
you made your request are: 

• to create greater openness and transparency about the plans, work
and activities of the Government,

• to increase the ability of the public to participate in the making and
administration of our laws and policies and

• to lead to greater accountability in the conduct of public affairs.

This Ministry fully supports those principles and purposes. The Ministry 
therefore intends to make the information contained in this letter and any 
attached documents available to the wider public. The Ministry will do this by 
publishing this letter on the Ministry's website. Your personal details will be 
deleted, and the Ministry will not publish any information that would identify 
you as the person who requested the information. 

If you wish to discuss this response with us, please feel free to contact 
OIA Requests@msd.qovt.nz. 
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